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Moreover it is required in stewards, that a man be found faithful.
| Corinthians 4:2
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Committee Spotlight § Remembering a Faithful servant

We would like to feature father and son, Herb and Mark Gaylord, this month. Herb served on
our local committee since 1973. During some of that time, he worked with his wife, Sarah, at
the Elk Lake Released Time Class on Monday afternoons. Herb always greeted the children
with a smile and a friendly word as he took attendance and assisted with “crowd control”.
Herb is now with his Savior whom he loved and served, and we will
miss him!

In 2014, Herb encouraged Mark to join the committee to “take his
place”, which, of course, no one could do! Herb took on the title of
“Member Emeritus”, while Mark has been a huge asset with his quiet
manner and sense of humor. In recent years, Mark has served as
vice-chairman, presenting a devotional at our monthly meetings.

Many thanks, Herb and Mark, for your faithful service to the children and our Lord!
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S~/ Ministry Banquet
We would like YOU to be our guest as we remember the faithfulness of God throughout the

past year! We will enjoy a delicious turkey dinner served banquet-style. The meal will be
followed by a program of music and testimonies from CEF volunteers.

Date and Time: Friday, May 3, 2024 - 6 p.m.

Location: Montrose Bible Conference Dining Hall-upper Lake Ave. (across from Lathrop
Street) *Parking is in the rear of the building. Please enter via main entrance at rear.

Children’s Program: Pastor Ken and Mrs. Vicki Young will present a special program for
children ages 4 and up. A nursery will be provided, as needed.

There is no cost for the evening, but we do need to reserve your meal.
A freewill offering will be taken.

Reservation Deadline: April 22, 2024

You may return the bottom of the enclosed insert, call, or email to reserve your place.
570-278-9159 * director@cefsusg.org




